
3/27/2024 Memorandum of Discussion (prepared by council staff, Ash Kulak) 
 
Note: A quorum of members was present to conduct business; however, at least 50% of members 
were not in attendance in person as required under the Open Door Law. A meeting of the CAPS 
Commission was not held. Instead, members who were present held a brief discussion of matters 
on the agenda without any final action. The discussion remained open to the public to observe 
and record what transpired. 
 
Present: 
 in person: Nejla Routsong, Todd Mullins, Jason Michalek 
 Zoom: Kamala Brown-Sparks 
 
Absent: 
 Adrianne Weber, Jenna Buckner, Tyler Shaffer 
 
Members gave informal reports.  
There was a brief discussion on coming budget request for the next CAPS meeting. 
Guest speaker Kathleen Sobiech gave a presentation. 
There was a discussion of the desired feasibility study in relation to the budget request. 
There was a discussion of outreach with peer liaisons from marginalized communities. 


